
TENNESSEE HOUSING DEVEOPMENT AGENCY 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 

September 27, 2022 

Pursuant to the call of the Chairman, the Tennessee Housing Development Agency 

(THDA) Board of Directors (the "Board") met in regular session on Tuesday, September 27, 2022, 

at 11 :22 AM CT in the Nashville Room of William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower Building, 

Nashville, Tennessee. 

The following board members were present in person: Chair, Matt McGauley, Rick Neal, 

Sara Queirolo (for Treasurer David Lillard), Alex Schuhmann (for Commissioner of F&A Jim 

Bryson), Rob Mitchell, Austin McMullen, and Katie Armstrong (for Comptroller Jason 

Mumpower). Tennion Reed, Chrissi Rhea and John Snodderly were present telephonically. 

Those absent were: Secretary of State Tre Hargett, Todd Skelton, and Dan Springer. 

Recognizing the need to conduct the meeting with members in person and on the phone, 

Chair McGauley called upon Chief Legal Counsel, Bruce Balcom, to read the Electronic Meetings 

statement: 

"Certain Committee members will be participating in this meeting by telephone as authorized by 

Tennessee Code Annotated Section 8-44-108. Notice was posted stating that this meeting would 

be conducted in this fashion. This meeting is being conducted in this manner because the matters 

to be considered by the Committee/Board today require timely action and the physical presences 

for a sufficient number of members to constitute a quorum is not possible within the time frame in 

which action is required. Therefore, it is necessary for some members to participate via telephone. 

Committee/Board members participating by telephone were sent documents relevant to today's 

meeting." 

With a motion by Mr. McGauley and a second by Mr. McMullen, and a roll call vote with 10 ayes, 
a motion was approved to conduct the meeting in this manner. 

Chair McGauley called the Board meeting to order and asked for consideration of the July 

19, 2022, meeting minutes. Upon motion by Mr. McMullen and a second by Mr. Schuhmann, and 

a roll call vote with 10 ayes, the motion carried and the minutes were approved. 

Chair McGauley then recognized Executive Director Ralph M. Perrey for his report. 

Mr. Perrey shared that: 

• Knoxville has been awarded one of four Choice Neighborhoods grants by HUD. This

$30 million in federal funds, leveraged with funds from the City of Knoxville, will enable

Knoxville to transform the Western Heights area. Just as THDA supported the South






